
  October 12, 2021 

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Delta County Road Commissioners was held on Tuesday, October 12, 
2021 at 4:30 pm. at the Main Office, 3000 32nd Avenue North, Escanaba, Michigan. 

Chairman Aschbacher called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

     PRESENT:  Chairman Bob Aschbacher, Commissioner Mark Asselin, Commissioner Dennis Stanek &   
                        Commissioner Dustin Stempki                                                    

     ABSENT:  Vice-Chairman Randy Bjork 

Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the Agenda as printed.  

Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the minutes of the September 14, 2021 Regular Meeting 
pending corrections. 

  

Manager Jody Norman gave a brief administrative update: 
The crew has dialed back on MDOT and most of the work is back on our system. At District 1, hauling on 
CR 529 will be starting tomorrow, 10/13/21. On Monday (10/18/21) work on Woodlawn will begin 
lasting about about a week. Jody stated insurance will cover $10,000 of the pump replacement needed 
to repair the failed one from over the summer. The shop is having a hard time getting the parts they 
need. Our fabricator stated, if he can have a burn table, he can start making our own parts. The Dodge 
trucks ordered over a year ago still have not been delivered. Jody made a phone call and was told it 
would be another 18 weeks. Jody will also be needing a new truck so his current one can be passed 
down & another can be added to the fleet. The Wells Garage should be out of DCRC hands by end of 
November. Jody made a proposal regarding extra MERS payments to the Road Commission’s under 
funded liability vs. going to employees who are currently on a B-1 plan. This will be discussed more as 
more information can be provided to the commissioners. Regarding public attendance, it was decided 
that no more than 8 people from the public shall be present at a time during meetings to continue 
practice social distancing.  
 

It was moved by Commissioner Stempki, seconded by Commissioner Asselin to approve Bills Payable 
Voucher No. 2583 in the amount of $152,136.22 and Payroll Voucher 69142 in the amount of 
$82,888.66 as presented and reviewed. 

Roll Call Vote: 
Chairman Aschbacher – Yes 
Commissioner Asselin – Yes 
Commissioner Stanek – Yes 
Commissioner Stempki – Yes 

 

     There being no further business to come before the board at this time, Chairman Aschbacher moved 
to adjourn the meeting at 5:25 pm. 

 

________________________________                            ________________________________ 
 Bob Aschbacher, Chairman                                                   Samantha Grau, Deputy County Clerk   


